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MARGARET CHISHOLM, President of ALA, will be the keynote speaker at 
the 1987 Oregon and Washington Chapters joint ACRL Conference. Ms. 
Chisholm is currently-the Director of the Graduate School of Library 
and Information Science at the University of Washington in Seattle. 
Her topic will be LEADERSHIP. 

JOANNE EUSTER, Director of Libraries at Rutgers University and 
National ACRL President-Elect, will speak on the role of CREATIVITY 
in academic libraries. A panel discussion of leadership and 
creativity is also planned for the joint Conference. 

r The days to reserve on your calendar are OCTOBER 15-16. Black Lake 
Camp will be the site. Located near Olympia, and easy to reach 
via the 1-5 freeway, the Camp has twenty-five rooms which sleep four 
people each. Conference-goers will happily note that each room has 
its own bathroom. However, attendees rnust supply their own bedding. 

DALE BURKE, President of the Washington ACRL Chapter, estimates the 
cost for the two-day conference to be approximately $50. per person. 

More information, as well as a registration form, will be available 
in the September issue of this Newsletter. 

1 

PRESIDENT'S RESIGNATION 

I have announced to the Advisory Board my intention to resign as Chapter 
President, effective August 15, 1987. I will be on leave from OSU Library for 
the 1987188 academic year to travel in the East and South with my husband. I 
would like to take this opportunity to urge academic librarians in Oregon to 
get involved with ACRL. Five years ago, I saw the announcement in the News- 
letter asking people if they were interested in applying for a position on the 

. Advisory Board. In answering the ad, I found that service on the ACRL Advisory 
- Board has provided me with an opportunity to meet and work with some of the 

most outstanding academic librarians in our state, to share ideas and concerns 
about librarianship, and to make a contribution to our profession (to say 
nothing about those terrific parties at Menucha!!). To the Chapter, I would 
say thanks for our shared experiences, and "CARRY ON." 

---Nancy Powell, OSU 
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

The Nominating Committee, chaired by Alex Toth, will meet in Portland in July to 
select the slate of "member-at-large" officers, which will be voted on by a mail 
ballot prior to the joint WashingtonIOregon ACRL Fall Conference. Terry Soohoo 
and Maureen Seaman will serve as members of the Committee. Nominees will be 
proposed for the Vice-PresidentIPresident-Elect and 2 "at-large" Advisory Board 
positions. Presidential appointments expiring this year are representatives 
from OSSHE and the State Library. If you are interested in serving on the 
ACRLIOR Chapter Advisory Board, please send a copy of your resume to Alex Toth, 
Library, Pacific University, Forest Grove, OR, 97116. 

The Chapter Newsletter is produced 4-5 times per year. The editor collects, edits, 
writes (sometimes), and lays out all copy for each Newsletter. Creative ideas 
for developing an interesting and useful publication are encouraged. The News- 
letter Editor is a non-voting member of the Advisory Board, which meets about 
four times per year. Anyone interested in serving on the Advisory Board as the 
Newsletter Editor should contact 

Alex Toth 
Library 
Pacific University 
Forest Grove, OR 97116 

"Minority" librarians from central, eastern, and southern Oregon are encouraged 
to apply. 

ACRL/OR CHAPTER ADVISORY BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 

The ACRLIOR Board met on April 23, at the joint Oregon Library Association/ 
Washington Library Association Conference in Portland. Highlights from this meet- 
ing are as follows: 

1. During the OLAIWLA Conference, ACRLIOR sponsored a breakfast for academic 
librarians, on April 24, at the Red Lion Inn in Vancouver. Maureen Pastine, 
Director of Libraries, Washington State University, discussed her experiences 
as a tour leader of librarians to China, Australia, and New Zealand. 
Approximately 50 people attended her slide presentation, which included a 
buffet breakfast. Maureen Seaman and Terry Soohoo handled registration and 
arrangements---thanks for your hard work, Terry and Maureen! 

. ACRLIOR co-sponsored the preconference session at OLAIWLA on improving job 
performance. 36 librarians from various types of libraries attended [see 
summary of this session following the Board Highlights]. Without the 
funding and support of Paul Gregorio and CLEP-0 (Continuing Library Educa- 
tion Project of Oregon), this session could not have been offered at such a 
reduced price. Thanks also to Paul and CLEP-O! 

3. ACRL/OR also co-sponsored the BNA Reception held on April 22. 

4. As noted on the cover of this Newsletter, Nancy Powell announced her resigna- 
tion as Chapter President. Terry Soohoo, Vice-PresidentIPresident-Elect will 
carry on as President for the remainder of Nancy's term. Best wishes, Nancy, 
and ACRL thanks you for.your enthusiasm and leadership in the past year. 
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ADVISORY BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS (CONT . ) 
/ 

5 .  A Nominating Committee of three people has been appointed to create a new 
slate of officers for the 1987-88 ACRL Advisory Board. Alex Toth chairs. 
A mail-in ballot will be distributed later this summer. [For additional 
details, see p.2 of this issue of the Newsletter.] 

6 .  Plans for the ACRL/Oregon and Washington Chapters Joint Conference are 
underway. Terry Soohoo is coordinating the Chapter's efforts with the ACRL/ 
Washington Chapter's President, Dale Burke. See the cover of this Newslet- 
ter for further information regarding the fall conference. 

7.  Plans are also being made for ACRLfs participation in the next OLA Conference 
in Spring, 1988. Isabel Stirling, University of Oregon Science Librarian, 
has volunteered to be ACRL's representative on the conference program planning 
committee. One suggestion made was to request that there be an academic 
librarians' LUNCH meeting instead of a breakfast meeting in order to draw 
more people. In addition, ACRL/OR has applied to sponsor another continuing 
education course as a preconference to the OLA Conference in 1988. The 
title of this one is "Public Service under Pressure." Leslie Wykoff, 
from Oregon Health Sciences University Library, will coordinate this effort. 

8. The Board recommended that one way to get greater recognition for college 
and academic library concerns across the state would be to become more 
involved in committees of other organizations, such as the Oregon Library 
Association. Included in this Newsletter, you will find a list of 
committees and their chairs. If you are an OLA member, consider actively 
participating on one of these committees and bringing academic/college library 
issues to the attention of OLA. 

9. The Continuing Library Education Project-Oregon (CLEP-0), coordinated by 
Paul Gregorio at PSU, needs your ongoing support. Letters of support, ad- 
dressed to Wes Doak at the State Library and to your legislators, should 
stress the ongoing need for high quality continuing education opportunities 
in Oregon. One way to do this is to have CLEP-0 placed as a regular part 
of the budget for the State Library. In your letters, it would also be 
helpful to note particular workshops offered through CLEP-0 which you found 
particularly enjoyable, informative, useful, and/or additional ones you 
would like to see offered in the future. 

10. Funding for the Pacific Northwest Conspectus Database Project has been 
extended for twenty-six more months. One-half of the funding is provided 
by the Fred Meyer Charitable Trust and one-half by the State Library. A 
systematic statewide plan for collection management training and coordinated 
collection development across the state is needed. Send you concerns about 
statewide collection management issues to Sue Burkholder, Library Director 
of SOSC Library and the new Oregon representative to the PNW Conspectus 
Database Project. 

11.. This past spring, all ACRL/OR Chapter members received a copy of a joint 
newsletter of OLA, the Oregon Educational Media Association, Special Libraries 
Association, and ACRL. This cooperative project was an effort to determine 
the feasability of producing a regular, combined newsletter under the 
auspices of the Oregon Coalition for Libraries. The Board discussed the value 
of an ongoing combined newsletter, and is in favor of retaining our own 
newsletter at present. However, the Board also feels that a joint newsletter 
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ADVISORY BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS (CONT.) 

11. once a year (before the OLA Conference) is a good idea. In the Board's 
opinion, this newsletter should come out in March and should include the 
same type of material covered in the demonstration issue. If you have com- 
ments, criticisms, etc., of the combined newsletter, please send them to 
ACRL~OR Chapter Newsletter Editor. 

CE COURSE WELL-RECEIVED 

"Improving Job Performance: Strategies for Super~isors,'~ a continuing education 
course offered by ACRL National and sponsored by ACFU/OR, was presented as a 
preconference to OLA on April 22. Thirty-six people attended the day-long presen- 
tation. 

LEA WELLS was the workshop leader who took class members through various exercises 
designed to enhance their abilities to motivate staff. Some of the ideas she 
stressed for establishing a climate for motivation were 

shared decision-making 
brainstorming 
offering praise (especially in public) 
sharing praise throughout the ranks 
orienting new staff properly and thoroughly 
clearly stating expectations and the consequences of not 

meeting them 
individualizing rewards 
meeting training needs 

The course was funded by ACRL/OR, CLEP-0, and a grant from ACRL National. This 
funding allowed us to offer the course for only $30. per person. The same course 
is on the schedule for ALA in June, offered at a cost of $95. for members and 
$135. for non-members. 

In 1988, the Oregon Chapter will offer another ACRL CE course, "Public Service 
under Pressure," as a preconference to the OLA Conference. Keep this in mind 
when you plan your activities for next year. ---- Terry Soohoo 

[Editor's note: Thanks go to Terry and Maureen Seaman for their work on local 
arrangements for this course.] 

PNLA ANNUAL CONFERENCE PLANNED 

The annual Pacific Northwest Library Association Conference will be held this 
year on August 12-15, in Tacoma,.Washington. According to the preliminary - 

conference program, the theme this year is "Human Resources----The Essential 
Piece of the Puzzle. " 

Beginning August 12 (Wed.), a preconference on "Creative Conflict Management" 
will be presented by Peter and Susan Glase of Glaser & Associates, Eugene. 
On Thursday, Ken Kesey will give the keynote address and later that day, conduct 
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PNLA CONFERENCE PLANS (CONT.) 

a workshop on intellectual freedom. Other workshops listed in the preliminary 
schedule include topics such as cooperative collection development, telecommunica- 
tionsjonline reference, CD-ROM's, business reference, management techniques, 
preservation, and public relationsllobbying. 

SLA WORKSHOP PLANNED 

The Oregon-Washington chapters of the Special Libraries Association are co- 
sponsoring a workshop on Saturday, September 19, 9:OO-4:30, at Portland State 
University. The topic is HANFORD---ISSUES AND INFORMATION: NUCLEAR WASTE 
DISPOSAL IN THE NORTHWEST. All librarians and interested citizens are invited 
to attend this workshop on a topic which affects us all. The morning session will 
be devoted to overviews of the various issues and the afternoon session will 
highlight special collections and important documents. In preparation for plan- 
ning this workshop, three members of the planning committee visited the Hanford 
Nuclear Reservation. This promises to be a "hot" workshop, so mark your 
calendars NOW!! 

---- Marcia Hoak, SLA Director 

/- CLEP-0 FUNDED BY LSCA 

The Continuing Library Education Project-Oregon has been chosen for funding by 
LSCA grant money for another year. The budget was approved in the amount of 
$40,000. per year. This is a reduction from last year, and the difference is 
expected to be made up by charging for workshops and continuing education classes 
which were formerly offered free. 

An attempt was made to include funding for this project in the Oregon State 
Library's budget for the 1987189 biennium, but the money was cut in the Governor's 
proposed budget. 

Library and Media Groups of Oregon (LAMGO) originally wrote the grant request 
for this project to support a demonstration project for library continuing 
education. LAMGO now supports the position that funding should be provided from 
new state General Fund monies, not from LSCA or by shifting monies from other 
already-existing library programs. 

During the last fiscal year, 893 staff members from libraries all over the state 
attended the 30 workshops sponsored by the Project, under the direction of Paul 
Gregorio . 
Continuance of the grant will be requested again this fall, but the objective 
of LAMGO is to have this project placed in the regular budget of the State 
Library for the 1989191 biennium. Support from legislators will be vital to 
this effort. Getting the project on the OLA and OEMA legislative priority list 
is a first step toward state funding. Contact your legislators and library 
organizations to support continuing education in Oregon. 

---Terry Soohoo 
LEGISLATORS' HOTLINE: 1-800-327-7389 



NAME: DATE : 
I 

MAILING ADDRESS: 
I 
I 

INSTITUTION (IF DIFFERENT) 

C)IECK ONE: - I am a member of ACRL. Chapter dues are $5.00. 

- Two -year rate:  $9.00 

i - I am not a member of ACRL. Chapter dues are $6.50. - ! 
8 - Two-yearrate: $12.00 . 

Make check payable to: ACRL/Oregon Chapter. Mail check and this form to: Terry 
Soohoo, Portland State University Library, P.O. Box 1151, Portland, OR, 97207. 
Your cancelled check is your receipt. Dues are tax-deductible. 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT, as of APRIL 1, 1987: 

Total members of AC~L/Oregon,Chapter: 94 
(up from 83 in January, 1987) 

ACRL NEWSLETTER INFORMATION 

The fall newsletter will be my last issue as editor for ACRL/Oregon Chapter. I 
would like to encourage volunteers to submit their names for the position of News- 
letter Editor since I have found this year to be an interesting and fun experience. 
As a member of the ACRL Board, the Editor has an opportunity to work with some of 
the creative people who make up the membership of ACRL/Oregon. Consider actively 
contributing to the development of ACRL in Oregon by joining the Board as the 
Newsletter Editor for 1987-88. You will benefit greatly from your experience, and 
ACRL needs you! 

Deadline for copy for the September issue of the Newsletter is September 1. Please 
submit all news items to: Kris Rankka, Oregon State University, Kerr Library, 
Corvallis, OR, 97331, phone: 754-3331. 

We are looking for all types of articles for inclusion in the Newsletter. Some 
options: OPINION PIECES, REPORTS ON MEETINGS, NEW PROJECTS OR PUBLICATIONS YOUR 
LIBRARY IS INVOLVED IN, PERSONNEL INFORMATION/POSITION OPENINGS, LIBRARY PROFILES, 
FEATURE ARTICLES ON ISSUES of interest to college, academic, and research 
librarians, LEGISLATIVE INFORMATION. Take this opportunity to share your ideas 
with your colleagues. 
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MLS MAY RETURN TO OREGON 

CLARION UNIVERSITY of Pennsylvania may offer a three-year program leading to an 
MLS degreee through the Division of Continuing Education at Portland State Univer- 
sity. PSU has been working with Sarah Long, Library Director of Multnomah County, 
to determine if an ALA-accredited program could be attracted to Oregon. Clarion 
is still considering the plan. They have offered a similar program in Maine, 
and have been asked to return there. According to their spokesperson, their 
choice is between Portland, Oregon, and Portland, Maine. 

Dr. Ruth Person, Dean of the College of Library Science, and Dr. Frank Sessions, 
Dean of the Colleges of Graduate Studies and Continuing Education, visited 
Portland State University on May 11 for meetings to discuss the plan. The course 
of study would require 36 semester hours, 18 of which would be required classes 
offered at PSU, 6 of which would have to be transfer courses from another 
graduate department outside the library area, and 12 of which would be taken in 
residence at Clarion during summer sessions. Classes in Portland would meet only 
on weekends, to accommodate people who during the week. 

The Clarion representatives indicated that they will make a decision by next 
fall as to whether they would be willing to offer the program in Oregon. 

---Terry Soohoo 

CERTIFICATE PROGRAM IN LIBRARY AUTOMATION 

A three-quarter professional development sequence will be offered in Seattle at 
the University of Washington which will lead to a certificate in library automa- 
tion. Beginning Autumn Quarter, 1987, the program will include courses as follows: 

options in library automation 
proj ect planning 
evaluation of software and hardware 
data communications 
project management 
practical applications 

Approximate cost for entire program: $1,500. Requires a baccalaureate degree 
from an accredited four-year institution; the curriculum is designed for an 
individual with an MLS or strong library experience. For further information 
on the certificate program in library automation, sponsored by the UW Graduate 
School of Library and Information Science and UW Extension, CONTACT: Judith 
Frey, 1-800-521-0714, ext. 409, UW Extension, GH-21, Seattle, WA, 98195. 

NEWS FROM AROUND THE STATE 

The OREGON INTELLECTUAL FREEDOM CLEARINGHOUSE has been established at the State 
Library in Salem to collect information about challenges to intellectual 
freedom in all types of libraries. This central clearinghouse will provide 
materials on intellectual freedom, will assist librarians in developing 
policies and procedures to protect intellectual freedom, and will cooperate 
with other organizations concerned with intellectual freedom issues. Academic 
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and college libraries, as well as public and special libraries, will receive 
standardized forms ("Reconsideration Report Forms") to be used to inform 
the Clearinghouse of incidents where materials have been challenged, of what 
was done in response to a request to remove materials, and what decisions 
were made. These forms will be distributed in September, 1987. The Clearing- 
house will not only help you determine if an item has been challenged else- 
where in the state, but also maintain a file of reviews of challenged items. 
Coordinator and contact person for this project is MARY GINNANE, Rural and 
Small Library Development Consultant, Oregon State Library. 

The FRED MEYER CHARITABLE TRUST LIRN project recently awarded MARYLHURST COLLEGE'S 
SHOEN LIBRARY a grant to take advantage of Western Library Network's (WLN's) 
LaserCat CD-ROM product. Out of twenty-three libraries which applied, only 
8 awards were made. Congratulations to the staff at Shoen! 

LSCA GRANTS were awarded to the following projects for the amounts indicated: 
LEWIS & CLARK COLLEGE, for "Writers at Home in Oregon," $61,200. 
LINN-BENTON COMMUNITY COLLEGE, for "Consumer Health Information Project," 

$36,000. 
PSU, for "Cooperative Video Acquisition," $35,000. 
PSU/Gregorio, for "Continuing Library Education Project-Oregon," $40,000. 
Congratulations to these libraries! 

DR. MARGARET E. CHISHOLM, Director of the Graduate School of Library and Informa- 
tion Science, University of Washington, and incoming President of ALA, was 
the speaker at the Third Annual OSU/UO Continuing Education/Joint Library 
Meeting, held on May 15, on the OSU campus. Her topic was the future of 
librarianship. 

A new nonprofit corporation has been organized to promote the literary arts in 
Oregon---the OREGON INSTITUTE OF LITERARY ARTS (OILA). For more information 
about the Institute, contact the President, Brian Booth, P.O. Box 42598, 
Portland, OR, 97242. 

The OREGON COMMITTEE FOR THE HUMANITIES, the state affiliate of the National 
Endowment for the Humanities, offers a variety of grants to individuals 
and nonprofit organizations (including libraries) for education projects 
which help the general public understand and appreciate the humanities. 
Deadlines for these grants vary throughout the year, but some are coming up 
at the end of summer and the beginning of fall. Guidelines, a short summary 
of the requirements for these grants and how to apply, and application forms 
are available upon request from the Oregon Committee for the Humanities, 
418 SW Washington St., Room 410, Portland, 97204. (503)241-0543. 

DIGITAL OPTICAL PRINTING REPORT AVAILABLE 

Prepared for the Fred Meyer Charitable Trust LIRN project, a new report has 
recently been prepared by David C. Miller (DCM Associates) entitled Special 
Report: Publishers, Libraries, and CD-ROM: Implications of Digital Optical 
Printing. Mr. Miller's report reflects on the impact of CD-ROM's on such 
fundamental issues as the hature of books, ownership of their contents (copyright), 
and their distribution in society. Participants in the preconference session 
at ALA in San Francisco on "Optical Publishing and Libraries: Cheers or Tears?" 
received copies. Additional copies are available from DCM Associates, P.O. Box 
605, Benecia, CA, 94510. 
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JOIN AN OLA COMMITTEE 

If you are an OLA member, consider joining and actively participating on one of 
the OLA COMMITTEES listed below. Help bring academic and college library concerns 
and viewpoints to the attention of the OLA membership! 

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE 
Sheryl Steinke and Fran Wendtland (Co-Chairs) 
Eugene Public Library 
Phone: 687-32311687-5450 

CONTINUING EDUCATION RECORDS MANAGEMENT 
Pam Horan Irma Lady 
University of Portland Library Oregon State Library 
Phone: 283-7111 Phone: 378-4276 

HONORS, AWARDS, & SCHOLARSHIPS 
Judith Falzon 
Forest Grove City Library 
Phone: 357-3023 

INTELLECTUAL FREEDOM 
Coleen Winters 
Forest Grove City Library 
Phone: 357-3023 

LEGISLATIVE & LIBRARY DEVELOPMENT 
Sarah Long 
Multnomah County Library 
Phone: 223-7201 (Portland) 

OREGON AUTHORS 
Kay Tappan (Co-Chair) 
Salem Public Library 
Phone: 588-6052 

OREGON AUTHORS 
Rebecca Hassman (Co-Chair) 
Oregon State Library 
Phone: 378-4198 

RESOURCE SHARING 
Steven Teich 
Oregon Health Sciences U. Lib. 
Phone: 225-8026 (Portland) 

MEMBERSHIP PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Denise Thompson Susan Hinken 
Corvallis-Benton Co. Library University of Portland 
Phone: 757-6928 Phone: 283-7111 

NOMINATIONS 
George Happ 
Salem Public Library 
Phone: 588-6071 

President of OLA 
Carolyn Peake 
Lake Oswego Public Library 
Phone: 636-7628 

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS 

LYNN CHMELIR, recently elected Vice-PresidentIPresident-Elect of the Oregon Library 
Association, has stepped down from her post as ACRL representative to the 
Oregon Coalition for Libraries. LESLIE WYKOFF, Oregon Health Sciences Univer- 
sity Library, has been selected to join MELVIN GEORGE, Oregon State University, 
as our representatives to the Coalition. 

MICHAEL KINCH, Assistant Head of Oregon State University Library's Science/ 
Technology Division, has received notice of his promotion to the rank of 
full Professor. Congratulations, Mike! NANCY POWELL, Collection Development 
Librarian at OSU Library and President of ACRL/Oregon Chapter, has received 
tenure at OSU. Nice going, Nancy! 
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PEOPLE (CONT . ) 
KATHY FAUST, Technical Services Librarian at Lewi,s and Clark's Paul Boley Library, 

is on exchange in Dunedin, New Zealand, through January, 1988. JAMES CORDAS, 
Deputy Director of the Catalog Department at the University of Otago Library, 
is her exchange partner. 

LOTTE LARSEN, Head of the Reference Department at Western Oregon State College, 
lectured on the Popular Culture Association and preparing and presenting 
papers at conferences to the Research and Reference Council at OSU Library 
on June 11. Ms. Larsen provided an outstanding presentation on researching 
a topic, refining it into a 20-minute presentation, and the benefits for 
librarians and their libraries of giving presentations at conferences. 

ACRLIOregon Chapter wishes JIM QUICK, Blackwell North America representative in 
Oregon, a happy retirement and many thanks for his ongoing support of ACRL 
and academic libraries over the years. Quick was honored at the recent ACRL- 
sponsored Academic Librarians' Breakfast at OLA. Happy fishing, Jim! 

CALENDAR 

July 23-25 
Tacoma 

Aug. 11-15 
Tacoma 

Sept. 19 
9am-4 : 30pm 
Portland 

Oct. 15-16 
Black Lake 

PACIFIC NORTHWEST WRITERS CONFERENCE. Pacific Lutheran 
University, Tacoma, Washington. Contact: Pacific 
Northwest Writers Conference, 1811 N.E. 199th, Seattle, 
WAY 98155. 

PNLA ANNUAL CONFERENCE. Sheraton Hotel, Tacoma, Washington. 
Theme: Human Resources: The Essential Piece of the 
Puzzle. For further information, see p. 4 of this issue 
of the Newsletter. Conference co-chair: Joyce McMullin. 

SPECIAL LIBRARIES ASSOCIATION WORKSHOP (open to all interested). 
Portland State University. Topic: Hanford---Issues and 
Information: Nuclear Waste Disposal in the Northwest." 
See p. 5 of this Newsletter. Contact: Marcia Hoak, 
Legislative Research, Salem, 378-8871. 

ACRL/OREGON AND WASHINGTON CHAPTERS JOINT CONFERENCE. Black 
Lake Camp, near Olympia, Washington. Keynote speaker: 
Margaret Chisholm. For further details, see front cover 
of this Newsletter. Contact: Terry Soohoo, PSU. 

SEEKING EMPLOYMENT????? CALL THE ACRL JOBLINE TODAY! 

(312) 944-6795 
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- UNITED KINGDOM FULLBRIGHT AWARD 
The United States-United Kingdom Educational Commission in London has announced 
the opening of the 1988-89 competition for the FULLBRIGHT PROFESSIONAL LIBRARIAN 
AWARD IN THE UNITED KINGDOM. One award is available for an American librarian 
to pursue a work attachment at a university library, major research library, or 
national library in the United Kingdom. 

PURPOSE: To promote the exchange of ideas between library staff in the 
U.S. and U.K. and to enable participants to acquire practical 
knowledge and experience of library work in a different 
cultural setting. 

Qualifications: U.S. citizenship; must hold a full-time library post as a librarian, 
library administrator, or archivist at a 4-year college or university, or a major 
research library outside of higher education; a minimum of 5 years continuous 
professional experience. A Master of Library Science degree is preferable, though 
extensive service may be substituted for the degree. 

Candidates are expected to be on approved leave of absence with full or partial 
compensation from their institution. Fullbright provides a modest fixed sum grant 
to cover travel and settling in expenses and incidentals. 

Each applicant is responsible for arranging affiliation with one of the partici- 
pating libraries. Affiliations are for the purpose of practical work experience. 

- (Proposals of an academic or research-oriented nature are not appropriate for 
this professional award.) 

Durationldeadlines: The award is for a MINIMUM period of three months. The grant 
period may begin any time after September 1, 1988, and may be up to twelve months. 
All applications, including references and evidence of institutional affiliation, 
in the United Kingdom, must be received before September 15, 1987. 

For further information, application materials, and the list of eligible libraries 
in the United Kingdom, contact 

Steve Blodgett 
Council for International Exchange of Scholars 
Eleven Dupont Circle, N.W. 
Suite 300 
Washington, D.C. 20036 
Phone: (202) 939-5410 



ACRL/OREGON OFFICERS AND ADVISORS FOR 1986187 

ACRL~OREGON is administered by a committee consisting of three elected officers .- 

(President, President-Elect, and Past President), and an advisory board comprised of 
four appointed and four elected members. Two Board members serve as Recorder and 
Newsletter Editor. Whenever you have any questions about ACRL/OREGON or would like 
to become more actively involved, please contact one of the officers or advisors. 

PRESIDENT ADVISORY BOARD 
Nancy Powell (on leave) 754-3339 Linda Cochrane 399-5043 
Oregon State University Chemeketa Community College 

VICE-PRESIDENT/PRESIDENT-ELECT 
Terry Soohoo 229-4551 
Portland State University 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Patricia Wand 
University of Oregon 

RECORDER 
Isabel Stirling 
University of Oregon 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Kris Rankka 754-3331 
Oregon State University 

Wes Doak 378-4243 
Oregon State Library 

Michael Engle 
Linfield College 

Maureen Seaman 645-1121 
Oregon Graduate Center 

Roy Bennett (OSSHE) 838-1 220 
Western Ore. State College x418 

Alex Toth 
Pacific University 

Leslie Wykoff 225-8026 
Oregon Health Sciences Univ. 


